
A meeting of the GBV/CCMCC was held at the Community Center at Capt. Cove 

on Monday Feb 12 2024 at 6:00 PM. The minutes of that meeting are as 

follows: 

 

The meeting was called to order by Commissioner Haberek at 6:02 PM. 

Commissioners Haberek, Gladysiewicz, and Richardson were all present. There 

were a total of seven members of Capt. Cove in attendance; including County 

Supervisor DeGeorges and CC Board Vice President Mr. David Felt. No 

residents of the Town of Greenbackville were present. 

 

The main topic of discussion was to obtain input from the residents of the 

GBV/CCMC area regarding the MC Commissioners requesting a reduction to the 

special Accomack County tax that is used to fund the Mosquito Control. The 

reasons for this request were explained by Commissioners Gladysiewicz and 

Haberek with the number one reason being a large balance in our fund which 

continues to grow every year. The balance is well in excess of $100,000 

dollars. This balance increases every year at the current tax rate of 2.5 

cents per $100 dollars of assessed property value. which generates 

approximately $76,000 annually while our annual expenses are approximately 

$54,000. The commissioners explained that they would like to request a 

decrease in the tax rate to try to make the annual revenues from the tax 

more closely match the annual expenditures. All members of the audience 

were in agreement with the MCC asking the Accomack County Board of 

Supervisors to consider such a request. Commissioner Haberek said that he 

would write an Email to Accomack County Controller Michael Mason with said 

request. 

 

The only other item discussed was a complaint to the MCC from a Mr. John 

Hvizda regarding the lot next to his property on Sailor's Ct. which is 



perpetually under water and a breeding ground for mosquitoes. After open 

discussion including two Captains Cove Board Members that were in 

attendance, it was determined to be an issue to be handled by Cove 

Management, and not the MCC. With no other business to discuss the meeting 

was adjourned at 6;43 PM 


